The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from May 13, 2021
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Tina Buckel, Fred Fox, Clinton Bradley, Diane Nye-Paugh and Linda Ashby. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant, and Daniel Skipper, Office Assistant.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Christian made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Tina seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 

The Financial Statements for April 2021 were reviewed by the group. Tina motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Diane seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. 
Thomas informed the group that he had been invited to join the Garrett County Arts Council, which he accepted. 

Thomas also updated the group on the latest announcement from the CDC regarding regulations surrounding the COVID-19 virus. This organization has stated that it is now safe for fully vaccinated citizens to discontinue wearing masks. Thomas is waiting on direction from the Governor to see what impact the CDC’s decision will have on the State and in turn, the County.
Thomas continued to inform the group that Pratt Library will be ending their quarantines as of June 1st. Thomas contacted Bob Stephens from the Garrett County Health Department to get his opinion on the quarantine action. Mr. Stephens was fine with the Library ceasing the quarantine process.

Items of Old Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 502 – “Records Retention”. Thomas explained that he revised the policy according to the last meeting’s comments and had it reviewed and approved by the County’s attorney Mike Getty. Clinton questioned the retention time of the W-2’s and Salary Reports listed in the policy. Thomas said that he would look further into the requirements and bring the policy to the next meeting for review.
· Thomas discussed Friendsville’s Capital Building Grant project with the group. He discussed his earlier meeting with the Friendsville project group. Thomas explained that he originally thought the Town would be responsible for approximately $150,000 of the building cost. He then spoke with a State Library representative who informed him that the Town is actually responsible for 18% of the total project cost. Thomas shared this new information with the Friendsville Town committee who responded by saying they could not afford to be part of the project. They told Thomas they were looking at options to relocate the Town Hall and were willing to rent the whole building to the Library until it was ready to begin the building project. The Town would then sell the property to the Library. The town representatives continued by saying this was all contingent on the MSL matching grant formula of 90/10 and the Library actually moving forward with building a new branch.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· Thomas explained that the November Trustee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 11th, which is a Library holiday. He asked if they would like to reschedule the meeting for a different date in the month. After some discussion Christian motioned to reschedule the meeting for Thursday, November 18th. Linda seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
· Thomas informed the group that one of the three furnaces in Grantsville needed to be replaced. Roger was able to get two quotes for replacement but the third contractor has not responded to date. The quotes received are:

· Daystar Builders, Inc.

· Install York heat exchanger, using existing ductwork, gas lines and electrical connections




$2,728.00

· Deep Creek Lake HVAC

· Install York single stage gas furnace, using existing ductwork, gas lines and electrical connections



$4,891.92

Karl asked if we really had to have three quotes for the dollar amount involved. Thomas said he would follow up with the inquiry.
· The group reviewed Policy 202 – “Use of Materials”. Thomas explained that he revised the policy to include newly acquired equipment funded by WMRL. The Library now has 15 Chromebooks and 15 Hotspots with Verizon service that can be checked out by the public. Fred made a motion to accept the proposed policy. Clinton seconded the motion and the motion carried.
· Karl will appoint an election committee and the election of officers will take place at the July meeting. 
Other Business items were discussed:
· Thomas read a positive letter from a patron who received the home delivery service while we were closed to the public. 
The next meeting will be held Thursday, June 10, 2021 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.
Linda made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 PM. Clinton seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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